
From: Rebecca John 
Subject: One Museum Street 
Date: 10 July 2023 at 12:33:17 BST 
To: planning  
Cc: David Fowler; Save Museum Street   
 
Dear Camden Planning, 
 
I am writing to object once again to the proposed development at One 
Museum Street. 
 
I agree with every one of the 9 points listed by Kathy Doyle on behalf of Save 
Museum Street Coalition, in particular the extraordinary insensitivity of the 
scheme which will impact the very special character of the area which thank 
goodness was saved from demolition following the British Museum’s plan to 
build the British Library there, and since designated a Conservation Area.  
 
I hope that you will reconsider the wisdom of granting permission to yet 
another  hideous development in an historic and very attractive area which is 
already surrounded by Renzo Piano’s complex on St Giles High Street, and new 
buildings on New Oxford Street, Tottenham Ct Rd, Charing X Rd and High 
Holborn (the Post building). 
 
Best wishes 
Rebecca John 
 
Flat 2 
41 Short’s Gardens  
London WC2H 9AP 
 
 
 
 


